
 
MEETING MINUTES 
The City of Polk City 
City Council Meeting 

5:00 p.m. March 25, 2024 
City Hall – Council Chambers 

 
 The City Council of Polk City, Iowa held a meeting in the City Hall Council Chambers at 5:00 p.m., March 25, 2024.  

The agenda was posted at the City Hall office as required by law.  
These tentative minutes reflect all action taken at the meeting. 

 
 

1. Call to Order | Mayor Karsjen called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  
 

2. Roll Call | Sarchet, Savage, Walters, Vogel, Otis | In attendance 
 

3. Public Hearing: 
Mayor Karsjen opened the Public Hearing on Proposed Property Tax Levy for FY 224/25 at 5:01 pm.  City Clerk Coffin said 
that the notice was published March 15, 2024, and no comments had been received for or against the Property Tax Levy 
Rate. City Manager, Huisman provided a report. The following residents were present to be heard:  
Audrey Hiatt, 1102 Oakwood Dr. 
Dean Drevlow, 304 Juliana Ct. 
Garald Zimmerman, 116 N 5th 
Council Member Sarchet made comments regarding the process and the property tax formulas.  City Manager Huisman gave 
an explanation on how to read the letter from Polk County regarding the proposed rate for city, school, and county.  Huisman 
said the City is required to hold two separate hearings this year including the one for the levy tonight, and the full budget 
hearing will be held April 22 at 6pm.  
MOTION: A motion was made by Walters and seconded by Vogel to close the public hearing and adjourn the meeting at 
5:17 pm. 
MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
 
 

____________________________________  
Steve Karsjen, Mayor       

  
 

Attest 
 

 ________________________________ 
 Jenny Coffin, City Clerk 


